Deval L. Patrick, Governor
Richard A. Davey, Secretary & CEO

April 9, 2014

Mr. Joseph A. Curtatone, Mayor
City of Somerville

93 Highland Avenue
Somerville, MA 02143

Dear Mr. Curtatone:

Given the extraordinary winter season the Commonwealth faced this past year
and the serious toll it took on our roads, we are pleased to announce a “Winter
Rapid Recovery Road” program designed to benefit all 351 cities and town
across the Commonwealth. Governor Patrick has approved $40 million for a
statewide program. We are designating $30 million of that as direct aid, as
apportioned via the Chapter 90 formula, for cities and towns and $10 million for
improvements to state roads. ‘

MassDOT is issuing a one-time contract allowing the City of Somerville the
draw down of $169,736 for the reimbursement of specific purpose road and road
facility repairs resulting from this harsh winter. Eligible projects include (a)
patching of potholes, cracking and other surface defects, including paving
projects, (b} repair and or replacement of signage, guardrail, storm grates, or
road striping or painting, or (c) projects identified through written agreement
between the MassDOT Highway Division District Office and the City of
Somerville. ,

The contract requires obligation of funds for specific projects no later than June
30, 2014 with the expectation that the projects and all related expenditures are
completed by September 30, 2014. There will be no exceptions to the "use it or
lose it” provisions of this agreement. The intent of the program is to help cities
and towns make immediate and necessary repairs to your roadway network
during this construction season.

Should you have any questions, please calt Paul Jay at (857) 368-9150 or Maria
Conti at (857) 368-9144 .

Richard A Davey
Secretary and Chief Executive Officer
Ten Park Plaza, Suite 4160, Boston, MA 02116

Tel: 857-368-4636, TTY: 857-368-0655
Leading the Nation in Transportation Excellence www.mass.gov/massdot
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| Notice to Proceed

June 3, 2014

City of Somerville
93 Highland Avenue
Somerville, MA 02143

Confract Number: 82212
Action Date: June 4, 2014
Action Item #: 39

Greetings Steve Maceachern:

Enclosed is your signed copy of the contract award with the Massachusetts Department
of Transportation (MassDOT) — Highway Division.

This contract is relative to the patching of potholes, cracking and other surface defects
including paving, repair and or replacement of signage, guardrails, storm grates, or road
striping or painting through the Winter Rapid Recovery Road Program (WRRRP).

The maximum obligation is in the amount of $169,736.00 and the duration is from April
29, 2014 through September 30, 2014. '

Cordially,
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Tanya M. Barrds
Director of Contracts & Records
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